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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 

COMMITTEE: Small Business


	[bookmark: _GoBack]TITLE: A Local Law in relation to waiver of fees for businesses recovering from damage caused by Hurricane Sandy.

	SPONSORS: Council Members Reyna and Chin (in conjunction with the Mayor)

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would give the Mayor or the Mayor’s designee the authority to waive certain Department of Buildings, Department of Consumer Affairs, Department of Environmental Protection, Department of Buildings, Fire Department, Department of Transportation, Taxi and Limousine Commission, Department of Small Business Services, and Landmarks and Preservation Commission fees for businesses recovering from damage as a result of the storm that occurred on October 29 and 30, 2012, commonly referred to as “Hurricane Sandy.” The Mayor or the Mayor’s designee would be authorized to waive such fees in connection with the repair or reconstruction of spaces occupied or to be occupied by the business, the alteration or repair of systems serving only such business space and that are owned by the business, and the replacement of certain vehicles required for the operation of the business. On or prior to October 31, 2013 the owner of the business must apply for determination of eligibility for the waiver of fees. The fee waiver may be granted only for eligible fess that would otherwise be payable by the business on or prior to December 31, 2013. An agency may refund fees paid by an eligible business after October 26, 2012 and prior to the effective date of the law provided that an application for a refund is made to the agency on or prior to May 21, 2013.  

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This law would take effect immediately and remain in effect up to and including December 31, 2013 after which it is deemed repealed.   

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED:  Fiscal 2013

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 
	

	Effective FY13
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY14
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY14

	
Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	
Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$12,068
	$12,068

	
Net
	$0
	$0
	$0





IMPACT ON REVENUES:  Any reduction in the fee revenue should not be counted as revenue lost, as it is only realized as a result of Hurricane Sandy. The City’s revenue budget projections were formulated prior to the disaster and, therefore, this legislation creates no impact to the City.     

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: For the first five months of FY2014, SBS will require one part-time position for the New Business Acceleration Team (NBAT). This team will be processing the fee waivers. This NBAT staff member will cost $12,068 in City funds and will be a temporary position. The rest of the team will be drawn from existing staff.  

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: Office of Management and Budget, Department of Small Business Services, The Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: AMY STOKES, LEGISLATIVE FINANCIAL ANALYST

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:  NATHAN TOTH, DEPUTY DIRECTOR AND TANISHA EDWARDS, FINANCE COUNSEL

HISTORY:  Intro. [   ] will be considered to the Committee on Small Business and voted on March 11, 2013. The bill will be introduced and voted on by the full committee on March 13, 2013.

DATE SUBMITTED TO COUNCIL: March 11, 2013
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